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Meeting Minutes of Wednesday, December 14, 2011; 9 am; 210 AGS
Members in attendance:  Andriel Dees, Darryl Miller, Stan Schraufnagel, Stacey Stoffregen, Marina Onken, Anrunendu  Chatterjee, Dan Vande Yacht, Mike Harris (for Larry Solberg), Terry Ferriss (chair);   Sandy Ellis (Guest)

Meeting was called to order at 9:15 am.  
Guests were introduced: Sandy Ellis, Chair of the Committee on Veterans Recognition.
Mike Harris was seated as a substitute for Larry Solberg.

Minutes  of the November 30, 2011, meeting were reviewed and approved. (Onken/ Schraufnagel) 

Ferriss provided historical background on the request for Veterans to be recognized at graduation by  allowing them to wear a special cord or tassel  as part of the graduation regalia.  The initial request was made last spring by a student.  At the end of Spring Semester 2011, the Academic Standards Committee deliberated on the question and determined that wearing additional items on the regalia that were not directly in recognition of an academic endeavor was not appropriate. No other non-academic group has been allowed to wear additional items of recognition and there are on average 2-3 such requests annually.   The Committee sent a memo to the Provost indicating the decision but also encouraging the Provost  to consider recognizing Veterans at graduation by having all Veterans and active military men and women stand and be recognized at a specific time during graduation.  

Sandy Ellis reported that the Provost then sent the issue to the Committee on Veterans Affairs for their consideration.  The Veterans Affairs committee  was unaware of the previous deliberations and  determination made by Academic Standards in spring 2011.  They sent the following motion to the Faculty Senate Executive committee in Fall 2011.   
     "  Motion from the ad hoc Committee on Veterans Recognition (Sandy Ellis, Chair) that the following language be placed into the Faculty and Academic Staff Handbook in Chapter 3, section 4 (the Vice Chair will title and renumber appropriately).  This motion will take effect February 1, 2012. 

“Veterans graduating from the UWRF should be recognized with red, white, and blue tassels attached to their caps at commencement.  Eligibility for the red, white, and blue tassels would include any graduating student currently serving in the military, having served in the military, or who has received a ROTC commission.”  "
 
	The Faculty Senate Executive Committee sent the proposed motion to the Academic Standards 	Committee (AASC) for review and recommendation late in Fall 2011.  The AASC is using the 
	Academic Costume Code and Ceremony Guide Per American Council on Education: http://www.acenet.edu/AM/Template.cfm?Section=Search&template=/CM/HTMLDisplay.cfm&ContentID=39133  as a guide in this discussion.  A committee discussion with Ellis was held.

Points made in the discussion:
· Ellis distributed a list of UW and other institutions with a notation of how they are currently handling recognition of military personnel at graduation ( see Attachment A).  At UW-Eau Claire Veterans wear honor cords.   None of the other UW schools have tassels or cords as recognition.  Some institutions are discussing it.  Other examples of what some institutions around the country do for recognition was included.  It was also stated that the ACE code doesn't officially allow for the use of cords in any form, however some institutions have allowed their inclusion.
· Commencement is an academic event.  It is a celebration of academic achievement. 
· Commencement's focus on ACADEMICS is important as that is what our primary interaction with students has been all about and it is a time to celebrate student academic achievement regardless of the student's other interests and background.  A student's affiliations with non-academic groups is not the focus of this graduation celebration.
· The committee members hold high respect for those who have and are currently serving in the military.
· How military members are allowed to be recognized during graduation can set precedence for other non-academic groups.
· There was concern that if too many other  non-academic affiliations, group causes, memberships, etc, are allowed to wear extra items with the academic dress at graduation,  the focus on academics could be diluted and/or severely negatively impacted.
· A suggestion was made that during graduation, the chancellor should ask all current and former members of the military who are graduating to stand for recognition during the ceremony.  

The committee  ran out of time to make a formal motion.  This discussion will resume at the first meeting in Spring Semester 2012.

Meeting adjourned, 9:55am.  (Onken / Dees)


(See Attachment)












Attachment A:  Handout presented by Sandy Ellis
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